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Next Meeting:  July 6,  2016 

9:30 - 11:00 

At Garden Grove Elks Lodge 

This is a special meeting for quilt show business only: 

Drop off you quilt for the show (be sure to get a receipt) 

Drop off your boutique items 

Drop off your friendship groupõs opportunity basket 

Last chance to buy pre-sale tickets for the Quilt Show 

No Speaker 

No Workshop 

No Snacks 

No Drawings 

If you donõt have /need anything for the quilt show, 

You donõt even have to come. 

 JULY 2016 



Page 2 DISPATCHER  

 

 

 

 

 

Independence Day is almost upon us.  I hope everyone has a happy and healthy Fourth of July.  The 

weather has been hot and beautiful for barbequing.  Hopefully you have all of your patriotic quilts out.  I 

have one lap size and one wall hanging.  I used to love to decorate for all of the different holidays.  Donõt 

ask me how many patriotic and other holiday themed beanie bears I have.   Now, I rely on my quilts to 

tell the story. 

July 29-30 is our Quilt Show, as everyone must know by now.  July 6 is our special day at the Elks Lodge 

to bring all your labors of love.  We will be there from 9:30 to 11:00 AM.  You will be dropping off your 

quilts to Elaine Ohgi, acquisitions.  Bring your boutique items to Nancy Post.  Bring your Opportunity   

Baskets to Marilyn Pond or me.   Carol Logue will be selling pre-sale tickets.  All of the stuff that doesnõt 

happen in July will occur at our regular August meeting, so never fear. 

NOTE:  If you are unable to meet this specific deadline, contact the person(s) above to establish a meet-

ing time/place.  We understand that things happen. 

The volunteers should hear from their coordinators in early July.  You can always call me if you know you 

volunteered but havenõt been contacted.   

The Quilt Guild relies on the Quilt Show to balance our budget and plan for the kind of workshops and 

speakers that everyone looks forward to.  This is an important event, and we are going to have a wonder-

ful show, with around 100 quilts, a booming boutique, fabulous vendors, Challenge quilts, Opportunity 

Baskets, and fat quarter drawings.  Our new venue will add value with its onsite food, parking and wel-

coming sponsorship.  It is not too late to encourage your friends and relatives to come and see our beau-

tiful work.  It is our privilege to share your mastery in quilting and needle arts with others.   

See you at the Show! 

 

 

 

 

Pam Boozan  
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òSUMMER IN THE GROVE 

QUILT SHOW 
July 29 & 30, 2016 

Our 2016 quilt show is soon upon us and the committees have been busy at work to help 

make this a successful event for all of us. 

Did you see Elaine Ohgi at the meeting with a line practically out the door of people either delivering their quilt(s) or 

turning in a form committing to a particular entry? Thank you Elaine for all the work you are putting into this in the 

midst of planning your daughter's wedding.  

Norma Millett and Shirley  Ellsworth are Admissions.  They will be passing out a ticket for every fat quarter you bring 

with you when you enter the show.  A ticket will be drawn each hour and if your number is drawn, you will win all 

those fat quarters. You must be present to win these. If you are not there, another number will be drawn. 

You are all amazing with your generosity on donations and hard work for the boutique. Nancy Post said they got a 

lot done at the latest boutique sew-in in June. Nancy has worked very hard on this. I know of some groups holding 

mini sew-ins for this very effort. I would suggest you definitely stop by the boutique early in the show.  There are 

some amazing items!!! 

Janet Haynes will be in charge of the Boutique Quilts for sale. If you have a suggested price for your donation quilt, 

please let Janet know. 

We put the call out there for help with door prizes and you came through!  Thank you for your help with this. We are 

going to have some great door prizes. 

The Baby Lock sewing machine for raffle did well at the June meeting. The tickets are: 

 1 for $1 

 6 for $5 

 25 for $20 

The Opportunity Baskets are the same:  

 1 for $1 

 6 for $5 

 25 for $20 

Again, Randy Miller will be printing name and phone numbers for you to stick on your tickets if you buy $20 worth 

for either the Baby Lock or the Opportunity Baskets. Worth every penny! 

The winners of the opportunity baskets will be drawn on Saturday at 2:00 PM. You need NOT be present to win. 

However, if you are not present, please make arrangements to pick up your basket. It will not be delivered. 

 

The July "Gathering" is for dropping off you quilts only. The time is 9:30 AM to 11:00 AM.  There will be no meeting 

for business matters. You will be able to buy a pre-sale ticket for $7 that day.  

 

Justine Gentile has passed around volunteer sign-up sheets at the last two meetings.  Be expecting a call from the 

committee chair if you signed up for a day and time to help out at the show.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please email either Marilyn Pond at marilynpond@yahoo.com or Carol Logue 

at carolkwilts@aol.com 

Carol Logue & Marilyn Pond 
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òSUMMER IN THE GROVEó 

 QUILT SHOW

 

Drop off your quilt for the show between 9:30 and 11:00 on Wednesday, July 6, at the Elks 

Lodge. Make sure you get a receipt for your quilt from Elaine because you will need it to  

retrieve your quilt after the quilt show closes.  Items will not be returned without receipts.   

Pick up your quilt between 3:30 and 4:00 on Saturday, July 30, from the Pick-up location.  

Only members of the Take Down committee are allowed to remove quilts from the display. 

If you are unable to pick up your quilt at this time, give your receipt to a trusted friend to 

pick it up for you. 

If you have questions, comments, or suggestions on quilt show entries, please contact Elaine Ohgi at 

ohgi@aol.com or at phone number in member directory. 

 

  

The last meeting to bring things in for the Boutique at the quilt show will be on July 6th at 

the Elks Lodge.  Please deliver all items at that time.  

  

If you have items that you cannot bring to that meeting, please contact me, Nancy Post, at 

weposts@verizon.net or call me and  I can make arrangements to get them by no later 

than July 24th. 

 

There are two ways to purchase quilts.  Quilts in the Boutique area are available for      

immediate purchase.  Some quilts on display in the show are available for purchase also.  

They must be paid for during the show; then, picked up after the show closes on           

Saturday.   (Note:  only a few of the quilts on display are available for purchase.)  Cash, 

check or Credit Card may be used for quilt purchase. 

mailto:weposts@verizon.net
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There is no workshop in July.  In August we will have a workshop with Steve 
Schuman.  He will be giving a half day class in sewing machine care and       
management.  So, no matter what your preference is in sewing machines, bring 
yours to class and Steve will show you how to care for your particular machine, 
from featherweights and beyond. 
 

 
The workshop is held at 5200 Blackpool in Westminster.  The instructor begins 
teaching promptly at 9 a.m. and ends at 12 p.m.  Doors to the room open at 8:15 
a.m. giving participants plenty of set-up time in order to be ready to begin the 
class on time. 
 
 
Remember to bring your lunch, drinks and necessary supplies in order to enjoy 
your day creatively sewing with quilting friends old and new.  
 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact: 
 
Workshop Chair:  Susan Johnson, hbgayle@msn.com 
Workshop Assistant:  Ellen Roman, kenhutchins@roadrunner.com 
 
 

mailto:hbgayle@msn.com
mailto:kenhutchins@roadrunner.com
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Member Workshop Sign-Up Sheet for 2016 

 

Member Name and Phone Number__________________________________________________________ 

 

E-Mail address__________________________________________________________________________ 

You will be notified if one of your chosen workshops is full and you are put on the waiting list. If you are put on the wait list, 
you will be refunded your payment and payment will be due only if a space becomes available to you. 

 
_______  February 11     Wendy Mathson      $30.00 
                                                       Storm at Sea 
 
_______  March 10        Grace Errea                                                                      $30.00 
                                                     Intro to Heat Set Machine Applique 
    Material Fee $18 
 
_______  April 14           Melinda Fulkerson                                   $30.00 
                                                     Working with Hexies     
 
_______  May 12          Nancy Chong                                                                             $30.00 
                                                    Hawaiian Quilting 
                                                       
_______                June 9         Nancy Rink                                                                            $30.00 
                                                    Intermediate Machinee Applique 
 
_______  July   NO WORKSHOP 
                                                         
_______  August 11       Steve Schuman       $20.00 
                                       Stay Calm and Sew On 

  (1/2 day Workshop)  
 
_______  September 8  Lynn Hagmeier                                                                         $30.00 
              Claraôs Raised Bed Garden 
      
 
_______  October  13      Bev Remillard                                                            $30.00 
               Designing a Pattern for OGQG 
                                                           
_______  November 10     Jill Finely                                                  $30.00 
               Cabin Fever 
      
 

_______    TOTAL      _______  
   
 
 

Please check the workshop you wish to sign up for. 

Workshop must be paid for before you can be put on the list. 

Workshop theme is subject to change and will not be refunded. 

Kit and Material Fees are to be paid to the instructor at workshop. 

 

Any questions contact: 

Susan Johnson  hbgayle@msn.com   or Ellen Roman kenhutchins@roadrunner.com                                         

mailto:hbgayle@msn.com
mailto:kenhutchins@roadrunner.com
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Finished quilts as of Juneé........... 151 
 

Due at August meeting - your ......#4 
 

Weõve had so many quilts turned in that we have to make 
our poster bigger! 

 
Susan Derring 

 

                               

  
 
The winner of the Quilt kit donated by A Nony Mous was Helen Murray. 

Teapot Patterns are available.  If interested, please contact me. 

Race for the Cure is Sunday, September 25.  Interest in either participating or sponsoring individuals for 

our Guild team will be gratefully accepted.  Email me and I'll send you the link to do either of these 

things...or you can give me donations at meetings.  Early bird registration is extended to July 

31st.  $25.  That's a deal!  If you would like further information, please don't hesitate to contact me. 

 

Thank you to so many of you who constantly bring in items to help with the fundraising effort.  Your 

ongoing support is very much appreciated.   

  

Happy 4th of July everyone!  See you all at the Quilt Show! 

 

 

                       Barbara Purks 
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June Show and Tell 

Due to a camera malfunction, these are our only Show & Tell photos this month. 

Karen Powel 

Mmmm Chocolate 

Karen Powel 

Tulips All Around 

Judy Hughes 

Yellow & Blue  

Table Runner 

Aggie Venaas 

Donation Quilt 

Barbara Purks 

Golf Quilt Top 

Barbara Winkler 

Mountains & Plains 
Becky Meekoff 

Edita Sitar Houses 

Marie Blash 

Stars and Chevrons 

Margot Taub 

Hexagon Hysteria 
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Pick up your Birthday fat quarter at the August Meeting 

 
July   1  Leland Sisk 
July   6  Anne Goldman 
July   7 Loretta Barber 
July   7          Bonnie Landsberg 
July   8 Georgan Zieres 
July   9          Darlene Heath 
July 10  Doris Carmack 
July 10  Mona Seely 
July 10          Lyn Cochrell 
July 11          Cheryl Guacci 
July 12  Sandy Wilcox 
July 13  Judi Smith 
July 13  Bobbie Stilwell 
July 13  Inette Vornholt 
July 14  Nancy Harrison 
July 15  Lee Milligan 
July 15  Deanna Paul 
July 16  Patricia Adair 
July 16          Mary Ann Stine 
July 17  Bobbie Johnson 
July 17          Carol Macey 
July 18  Sue Lagerborg 
July 18  Donna Vogel 
July 18  Donna Ebnit 
July 19  Mary Gibbons 
July 19           Kathi Avarbuch 
July 21  Nancy Post 
July 21  Aileen Tsuruda 
July 22  Marilyn Pond 
July 23          Joyce Eggleston 
July 25  Nancy Kane 
July 26  Barbara Loureiro 
July 28  Penny Soldin 
July 29  Norma Millett 
July 29  Cecilia Hosford 
July 30           Darci Bodin 
July 31  Betsy White 
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June Winners 

 

Opportunity Baskets 

Susan Johnson and Jill Safranek 

Door Prizes 

 

Jennyõs Fabrics - Elaine Ohgi 

Orange Quilt Bee - Pat Cook 

M & L Fabrics - Irma Ciccarelli 

Bearõs - Isabella Rodella 

Quilt Cupboard - Barbara Tegel 

Member Donation - Helen Murray 

M & L Fabrics - Glenda McNeil 

Jennyõs Fabrics - Diane Willson 

Quilt Cupboard - BettyJean Wenner 

Member Donation - Deanna Paul 

Melõs -  Jody Burtch 

Melõs - Sharon Closson 

Orange Quilt Bee - Margot Taub 

 

Please support our generous donors! 
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July  6   OGQG Special Meeting for Quilt Show, 9:30 - 11:00 

July 9   SCCQG Meeting, Buena Park, CA 

July 29-30  OGQG ñSummer in the Groveò Quilt Show 

August 4  OGQG Philanthropy Sew Day, approximately 9 am - 2 pm 

   Clubhouse at the Driftwood Mobile Home Park, 15621 Beach Blvd, Westminster  

 

August 10  OGQG General Meeting 

 

August 13  TLC Quilters High Tea Luncheon, 10 am - 4 pm 
   Covina Womenôs Club, 128 S. San Jose Ave., Covina, CA 

   Free Parking; Free Admission 

 

August 22  OGQG Quilt Show Wrap-up Meeting 

 

August 27  Words of Comfort, Hope and Promise Beach Bash at Camp Pendleton 
 

Coming Events . . . 

SCCQG 
Capturing the Colors of California - Hues, Tints, Shades, and Tones . . . Call for Quilts 

 As you know this exhibit will appear at Quiltfest Oasis Palm Springs, October 6-8, 2016. 
We want to ensure that we have quilts from guilds all over Southern California.  Consequently, to 
give you more time to create your entry and/or enter an existing quilt, we have extended the entry 
deadline to August 1, 2016.  We are also removing the size constraint.  If you have a quilt that     
captures the Colors of California, we would like to include it!  
 The entry form and information have been updated on the SCCQG website.  For more de-
tails, please go to SCCQG.org.  
Questions? Contact the exhibit curator, Stephania Bommarito, quiltwizard1024@gmail.com 
 

Modern Quilts: Redesigning Traditions at the Ontario Museum of History and Art  
 Before the busy summer season is upon us all, we want to take the opportunity to remind 
you and your "quilty" friends that May 1 marked the beginning of acceptance of applications for   
entries to Modern Quilts: Redesigning Traditions at the Ontario Museum of History and Art. 
 You still have plenty of time to finish your projects, of course, as the deadline has been 
moved to August 15, but we here at the museum thought a small reminder might be a good thing. 
Detailed information, applications and guidelines are available from Georgeanna Hawley 
at: ghawley@ontarioca.gov 
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2016 Opportunity Quilt 

Our new Opportunity Quilt, "Star Light, Star Bright," is a big, bright, happy quilt that would be a lovely    

addition to your collection! Each of you should have been given $20 worth of tickets. If you didn't receive 

them, pick them up at our next meeting. 

 

These tickets are for you to buy or sell to friends and family members. The more you sell, (or buy), the 

more money we have for guild programs. If you would like more tickets, just let me know. I have plenty. 

Our goal is to raise $3500 by our December meeting. 

 

I will be taking the quilt around to other guilds throughout the year. If you would like to accompany me, 

take the quilt to your other guild or to a quilt show, please let me know. I'm always looking for more     

opportunities to show off our quilt. 

 

Questions? Comments? Contact Judith Stamper 

Stamper3@pacbell.net or (949) 548-6136 

2016 Opportunity Quilt Quilting Detail 
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